

SENATE

Mackintosh-Corry Hall, Room B400 Queen's University Kingston, Ontario, Canada K7L 3N6 Tel 613 533-6095 Fax 613 533-2793 www.queensu.ca/secretariat/

Dr. John Pierce Associate Dean (Studies), Faculty of Arts and Science Mackintosh-Corry Hall, F200 Queen's University

6 October 2008

Dear Dr. Pierce,

I am writing with respect to your memo of September 30, 2008 regarding recommended modifications to BA and BAH diplomas.

The Senate Committee on Academic Procedures (SCAP) met on September 30 and reviewed the motions proposed to SCAP by the Arts and Science Faculty Board:

- 1. that BA and BAH diplomas be made available in English or Latin, and
- 2. that the concentration or concentrations be included on all diplomas printed in English.

Committee members agreed with the motions and both were passed. Changes will be implemented for Spring 2009 Convocation.

Yours sincerely,

M Copplan L

Dr. Charles Beach Chair, SCAP

Copy:

D. Ness, Office of the University Registrar

C. Campsall, Office of the University Registrar

G. Moore, Office of the University Secretariat

DECEIVED

OCT 0 8 2008

UNIVERSITY SECRETARIAT

UNIVERSITY SECRETARIAT QUEEN'S UNIVERSITY